[bookmark: _GoBack]A civil society group is calling to endorse a letter to be addressed to the World Trade Organization calling attention to the alleged attempt by rich countries to tighten international trade rules and introduce corporate “wish-list” issues into the WTO.

The Our World Is Not For Sale letter 


Dear Friends, 

We are writing with an urgent request for organizational endorsements to a letter from civil society regarding the outrageous situation developing in the World Trade Organization (WTO). 

Corporations and the rich country governments that represent them at the WTO are attempting to use the upcoming Ministerial meeting (December 15-18, 2015 in Nairobi, Kenya) to make the WTO even worse than it already is. They want to permanently suspend the mandate on development, that could provide developing countries with more policy space to implement national industrial and sustainable development policies. They instead want to bring in corporate wish-list issues from the FTAs – like Investment, government procurement, competition policy, disciplines on State Owned Enterprises (SOEs) and export taxes, and others – into the WTO. 

The Doha Agenda is an inadequate and flawed framework for the changes that needs to happen to the global trade system. And, at this crucial moment, rich country governments are trying to take the WTO in an even worse direction!!

Instead, any negotiations that occur in the WTO should be focused on reducing it, including its intrusion into national policy space. The first step would be to start removing WTO obstacles to food sovereignty, including by finding a permanent solution to public stockholding for food security - as they promised to do by December 31, 2015. They must also agree to the full set of Special and Differential Treatment (SDT) proposals for all developing countries, as put forward by the Group of 90 developing countries in the WTO, which reflect similar proposals for changes made by civil society over the years. 

Civil society must send a strong message at the Nairobi Ministerial: Food, Jobs, and Sustainable Development First! No “New Issues” in the WTO! 

Please send your organizational endorsements (with country) of the attached letter to manicandan@gmail.com as soon as possible. Deadline for endorsements is December 1, 2015. Hundreds of groups signed on to a similar letter in July, (see English, French, or Spanish) but this is even more urgent as this Ministerial will determine the future direction of the WTO!

Thank you, 
Deborah
--

Deborah James
Our World Is Not For Sale (OWINFS) network
www.ourworldisnotforsale.org
